Minutes of the March 7, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Sarah King, Madeline Patterson, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, John Schneider, Jen Shepherd, and Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Kathi Noble, Tim Noble, and Bill Bechtel.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The minutes of the February 1, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, after being corrected to remove Jen Shepherd and Allison Darbee from the list of those present at that meeting. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the February Treasurer’s Report.  The December dues were received; the payments from the Club are running a month late again.  Assets are $3,574, down $1,694. The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by Jacki Bave. John also reported that he has registered the Chapter for the Trails Cabin at Heart Lake for March 16-18, 2013. John then left the meeting.
Mo gave the Chapter Chair’s Report.  The d ack ster dot com website contacted the Chapter.  It is publicizing the Fire Tower Challenge on its site. George Sammons suggested that we could add links to this and other Adirondack-related websites to our site.  Mo will develop a proposal for a policy on this subject for the Executive Committee to review at its next meeting.  The Saratoga Public Library has asked the Chapter to publicize its programs.  It was discussed that it will not do that for us when the Chapter holds its programs there.  No action was taken.
Sarah King, Programs Chair, discussed the upcoming schedule of programs.

Jen Shepherd, Publicity Chair, reported that the work is going okay so far.

Linda Ranado, Education Chair, reported that there are 6 kids signed up for the summer camperships with DEC and ADK.  There is 1 more opening for ADK Teen Trails.

Fire Tower Challenge Correspondents Kathi and Tim Noble awarded Jonathan Lane the first-ever winter rocker for completing the Winter FTC.  They have been trying to confirm the route and trailhead for the newly accessible Loon Lake Mountain tower.

George Sammons, Website Chair, said that the opt-out process is going okay.  He has been helping the Albany Chapter with its website.
Nominating Committee Chair Laura Fiske reported that it looks like there will be vacancies to fill for Director, Second Vice-Chair, and Chapter Chair.  She will reach out for volunteers and post the openings in the newsletter.  The Committee also needs two more members.

Allison Darbee and Madeline Patterson, Outings Co-Chairs, said that they are now planning for the May to July outings.
Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported that the Spruce Mountain snowshoe outing with Saratoga P.L.A.N. went well, although the conditions did not require snowshoes.  About 20 people came.  On the trail section that she helped to re-mark last year, the cairns have disappeared and markers have been moved.  It will have to be re-marked again.  Jacki also reported on the recent Club Conservation Committee meeting.

Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, said that he plans to check out the Tongue Mountain trail in advance of the upcoming trailwork project.

Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that membership is up a net +15 and 1 new affiliate.  She discussed the events that she plans to cover, including Adirondack Sports and Fitness, Raptorfest and EMS Club Days.  She said that she can always use more volunteers.
Mo Coutant reported that she is still looking for a chair for the Annual Dinner Committee.  Laura Fiske, Nominating Comm. Chair, offered to help publicize the opening. Mo is also looking for program ideas for the event.  Bob Aspholm told her that he will paint Giant Mountain on the Adirondack chair that the Chapter will donate to the Club’s auction. 
On a motion by Tom Ellis, approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 p.m.  It was suggested that this meeting may have set the record for the shortest Chapter Ex. Comm. meeting of all time.
Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – April 4, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga Springs.
